Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
AECOM
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) District One is hosting a public information meeting as a part of a two-phase study of US 17/92 (Hinson Avenue) from South 1st Street to 17th Street in Haines City. FDOT invites all members of the public to attend.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, October 11, 2018, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m., open house

PLACE: Lake Eva Community Center, 555 Ledwith Avenue, Haines City, FL

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Phase One of this study, which is currently underway, is a Feasibility Study to develop a project Purpose and Need statement as well as a range of reasonable alternatives for improvements to the US 17/92 corridor in Haines City.  The purpose of this meeting is to solicit public comments to assist the FDOT in determining which alternatives to carry forward into Phase Two - the Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study for further detailed evaluation.  

FDOT sent notices to property owners within 300 feet on either side of the study alternatives, which include Hinson Avenue, Main Street, Oak Avenue, and Powerline Road.  FDOT solicits public participation without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. People who require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act or persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact Cynthia Sykes, District One Title VI Coordinator, 1(863)519-2287, e-mail cynthia.sykes@dot.state.fl.us at least seven (7) days before the meeting. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the FDOT using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information about the project, please contact the project manager, Jennifer Marshall, at 1(863)519-2239, by email to jennifer.marshall@dot.state.fl.us, or by written correspondence to the Florida Department of Transportation, P.O. Box 1249, Bartow, FL 33831-1249.
